Conqress of the United States
Washington, DE 20510

January 16, 2020

The Honorable Russell T. Vought
Acting Director

Office of Management and Budget
725 17" Street, NW

Washington, DC 20503

The Honorable Rickey “R.D.” James

Assistant Secretary of the Army for Civil Works
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers

441 G Street, N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20314

Dear Director Vought and Assistant Secretary James:

We write today to express our support for the City of Virginia Beach’s Comprehensive
Regional Coastal Storm Risk Management Study, and ask that it be included in the FY 2020
Army Corps Work Plan.

The authority for this study is the Water Resources Development Act of 2018 Section 1201 (9)
for Coastal Virginia, This study will analyze the flood risk threats from sea level rise, coastal
storm surge and rainfall events, and will develop watershed-based mitigation solutions to reduce
flood risk in the cities of Virginia Beach, Norfolk, and Chesapeake, Currituck County, North
Carolina, and the Joint Expeditionary Base at Little Creek- Fort Story. The City of Virginia
Beach has support from the USACE North Atlantic Division and Norfolk Division, and has
garnered additional support from the business and environmental communities.

This study is crucial to the long-term vitality and resilience of the City of Virginia Beach and the
entire Coastal Virginia region. This region is home to four critical military bases, which employ
33,000 military and civilian personnel and their families. If the Army Corps approves this study,
the City of Virginia Beach will be able to continue its efforts in mitigating sea level rise and
recurrent flooding, serving as a model to coastal cities in need of more resilient infrastructure,
economies, and communities. Specifically, the Regional Coastal Storm Risk Management Study
advances the Corps’ mission of building long-term coastal resilience as outlined in USACE’s
North Atlantic Coast Comprehensive Study: Resilient Adaptation to Increasing Risk.

In addition, the study will lead to a reduced risk to vulnerable populations, property, ecosystems,
and infrastructure — including significant military installations — in one of the country’s most
flood-prone population centers and augments existing federal resiliency investments in Virginia
Beach and the greater Hampton Roads region.



As the Army Corps works with the Office of Management and Budget to develop its FY20 Work
Plan, we encourage you to include the Virginia Comprehensive Regional Coastal Storm Risk
Management Study. The City of Virginia Beach is a long-standing civil works partner with the
Corps of Engineers and is prepared to provide the matching non-federal cost share to move this
vital project forward.

Thank you again for your attention to this issue. We look forward to your response.

Sincerely,

ok € Wone, ) )

Mark R. Warner Tim Kaine
United States Senator United States Senator

Elaine G. Luria
Member of Congress



